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In this issue:

· California Transportation Commission Conducts Trade Corridor Investment Fund Working Meeting at the Port of Oakland
· Senate Finance Committee Further Extends CNG Fuel Credit To 2012
· House Transportation Committee Passes Climate Change Bill That Boosts Transit Funding
· “ProgramMetro” is the New Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Database
· Metro Communications Division Wins SEGD’s Highest Award


	California Transportation Commission Conducts Trade Corridor Investment Fund Working Meeting at the Port of Oakland
Metro staff attended the CTC's Trade Corridor Investment Fund (TCIF) Working Group meeting in Oakland last Friday, June 15, 2007.  Against a backdrop of the Oakland Marina, the three members of the CTC conducted a meeting of the TCIF Working Group to discuss conceptual alternatives for a project selection process through which $2 billion in Proposition 1B funds will be committed to trade corridor projects. On behalf of the Port Of Los Angeles, ACTA, ACE, RCTC, SANBAG, OCTA, and Metro, Port of Long Beach staff presented a multi-agency consensus allocation process where a minimum level of funding would be guaranteed to each of four regions within the State.  The four regions are: 

1
The San Francisco Bay Area, particularly from Oakland to inland ports and Donner Pass;

2
Southern California from the Ports (including Hueneme) to the Nevada/Arizona borders;

3
The San Diego and Imperial county border crossings with Mexico;

4
The San Joaquin and Southern Sacramento valleys.
The multi-agency Southern California consensus also requested that the CTC program the funds at one time, in one process.  The multi-agency consensus pointed out that there is no need for two programming phases, one to be adopted in FY 2008 and one to be adopted in FY 2010 or later.  The proposed Southern California consensus process would divide all (or at least a substantial portion) of the Proposition 1B Trade Corridor funds based upon the following measures:

· Annual waterborne containerized cargo in TEUs

· Annual waterborne non-containerized, non-liquid bulk cargo in tons

· Congested (LOS E/F) lane miles

· Heavy duty truck miles of travel

· Freight train miles/day

· Vehicle hours of delay per day (VHDD) at railroad grade crossings

· Percent of population exposed to DPM/NOx health risk

Needless to say, a statewide consensus on these points was not reached.  In fact, State Senate Pro-Tem staff in attendance noted that the minimum amount of funds to be made available to each region was slowing the process for the legislation and that funding minimums issue was becoming a purely political question.  On the question of phasing, the Senate Pro-Tem's staff made it clear that they desired a phased approach with half of the funds adopted into a program in FY 2008 and half in FY 2010 or later.

CTC Chair James Ghielmetti responded to Senate staff by asking the legislature to provide a clear road map for the Trade Corridor program to the CTC as soon as possible.  Specific elements of the road map that the CTC Chair requested to be including are:

1
A clear definition of the trade corridors of national significance within California;

2
Regional programming minimums consistent with the above corridor definitions;

3
Creation of a Joint Planning Authority for each area; and

4
Direction to the California Air Resources Board and the CTC to coordinate the two Trade Corridor related programs in Proposition 1B.

Senate Finance Committee Further Extends CNG Fuel Credit To 2012
As we shared yesterday, the Senate Finance Committee moved this week to approve a $32 billion package of tax incentives that includes an extension of the CNG tax credit for transit agencies.  In a welcome development, the bill passed by the committee was amended to further extend the CNG fuel credit.  Specifically, the bill now includes language extending the CNG fuel credit through December 31, 2012.  As originally written, the bill crafted by the committee would have only extended the CNG fuel credit’s expiration date from September 30, 2009 to December 31, 2010.  Should the language extending the CNG fuel credit to 2012 be adopted into law, Metro would realize approximately $66 million in additional credits from the federal government.  Metro’s Government Relations staff and federal advocates will continue to work to support legislation that extends the CNG fuel credit.  
House Transportation Committee Passes Climate Change Bill That Boosts Transit Funding

The House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee adopted by voice vote today legislation which seeks to reduce global warming emissions from planes, trains, automobiles, ports and federal buildings.  The bill (H.R.2701), entitled the “Transportation Energy Security and Climate Change Mitigation Act of 2007,” authorizes $850 million for fiscal year 2008 and 2009 to allow urban and rural transit agencies to reduce transit fares and expand transit services.  The legislation provides that these capital and operating grants will have a 100 percent federal share.  

“ProgramMetro” is the New Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Database 
Countywide Planning and Development will be introducing ProgramMetro, a new Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) database, in September 2007.  The purpose of the new database is to streamline Los Angeles County’s TIP submittal and amendment process and improve access to project funding information.  

All agencies that request TIP funds will be required to use the ProgramMetro database for entering, editing, and viewing transportation projects and services information.  Once the database is active, Countywide Planning will no longer accept manual project submittals and amendments.

The TIP is a federal and state-mandated six-year programming document that contains financial and other project information about local highway, state highway, and transit projects and services.  This listing includes all capacity and non-capacity-enhancing transportation projects programmed with federal, state or local funds.  The TIP also includes all capital and non-capital/operational elements for both highway and transit projects.  Lastly, any regionally significant project, as defined by the Southern California Association of Governments, must be included in the TIP even if it is not federally funded.  The current FY 2008/09 - 2013/14 TIP includes $13 billion in federal, state and local funds for Los Angeles County. 

Countywide Planning will be hosting ProgramMetro database workshops in August, September and October 2007.  Invitations have been sent to all Los Angeles TIP agencies requesting that they inform us as to which workshop they wish to attend. 

To obtain access to ProgramMetro or for more information about the database and associated workshops, please contact Nancy Marroquin at (213) 922-7237, marroquinn@metro.net or Avital Shavit at (213) 922-7518, shavita@metro.net.  For further details, you also may refer to the attached PDF copy of the notice sent to Los Angeles County TIP agencies informing them about ProgramMetro. (Link to ProgramMetro User Verification Letter)
Metro Communications Division Wins SEGD’s Highest Award

The International Society of Environmental Graphic Designers (SEGD) awarded Metro Creative Services the highly prestigious Top Honor Award.  The department’s work was actually selected for top awards in several individual categories--ultimately resulting in the jury’s decision to award it their overall top international Honor Award. Individual projects cited by the jury included the new paint schemes for the bus fleet, the agency’s first comprehensive Signage Standards Manual, and the new façade for the Metro Wilshire Customer Center. Environmental graphic design embraces many disciplines including graphic, architectural, industrial design, etc. all concerned with the visual aspects of communicating and shaping the idea of place. Metro Creative Services has received over 40 significant art and design awards in the past 5 years. 
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